

City Of Bellemeade City Commission Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2020

Commission Members Present

Mayor Andrew Miller
Commissioner Susan Jarl
Commissioner James Martin
Commissioner Mike Dyer
Commissioner Bob Elliot
City Attorney Stephen Porter
City Treasurer Geri Huff
City Clerk Trish Scott

Others Present
Courtney Randolf

Call To Order

Mayor Andrew Miller called the meeting to order via Zoom at 7:00 pm, with each participant logged in from their home.

Approval of Minutes - The Minutes of March 9, 2020 Regular City Commission had been made available online for reading prior to the meeting. A motion to approve was made by Susan Jarl, seconded by Bob Elliot, March minutes were approved unanimously, as presented.

Resident Concerns - Andrew Miller moved to add resident concerns for comments. Resident reported that dog walkers on Bellemeade Road are allowing their dogs to go unleashed. Two specific dog owners are regularly seen walking without leashes. James Martin offered to reach out to them to explain the city laws and the risks involved with off leash dogs.

Reports - Treasurer's Report - Geri Huff presented the Treasurer's Report, commenting that expenses were unremarkable for the month. All incoming payments made by check are now being deposited via mobile banking. Bob Elliott moved to approve the treasurer's report as presented second by Susan Jarl. The Treasurer's Report was approved unanimously.

New Business - Andrw Miller reported that Mike Dyer had gotten a bid for a company to act as general contractor for the N. Chadwick Road repaving project. The company will collect bids from contractors and handle the entire project. Current bid is \$3,500, and Commissioner Dyer and Mayor Miller will be investigating this further.

Event Commissioner's Report - Commissioner Jarl commented that with the COVID restrictions and isolation guidelines in effect, the Arbor Day event has been cancelled, and future community events will need to be addressed individually, on an ongoing basis.

Mayor Miller discussed the Budget deadline coming up. PVA will not be doing new evaluations at this time, so taxe will be based on the current valuations.

New Business - None

Adjournment - There being no further business, Mayor Miller adjourned the meeting at 7:26 The next working meeting is scheduled for May 4, 2020. The next regular meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,

Trish Scott, City Clerk

Andrew Miller, Mayor